
October 6, 2024 

Pastor’s Corner 
27th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

  
 

Hurricane Helene 
Well, that was a much more devastating storm than predicted! I hope and pray that everyone has power and 
has recovered. We will all have stories for years to come! Pray for the people who are still without power and 
water and who have experienced more severe devastation than we – Valdosta up to Augusta, upstate South 
Carolina, western North Carolina, and Eastern Tennessee. We pray for the souls of those who lost their lives 
to this storm and for the comfort of their families and friends.  
 

Countdown to the Final Sunday – October 13 
2 more weekends (including this weekend) in the Church before we move to the Parish Center! Bishop Parkes 
asked me the other day if I was excited to move mass to the Mercy Conference Room and to the Parish 
Center. I immediately responded, “YES! ABSOLUTELY! I AM THRILLED!” He looked a little shocked 
until I gave my reasoning. I am excited about moving out of the Church because it signals and marks the 
beginning of beautiful and magnificent renovations and updates to our Church and brings us another step 
closer to beginning the great plans for our School! I am also excited because we will be there as a community! 
St. James is so much more than bricks and mortar – it is YOU and YOUR FAMILY! We will be there 
together as a parish, as a community of disciples and believers! We will be there together as a family! I will 
be there with YOU! That is why I am excited!  
 

Am I excited to worship our Lord and God in a gym and conference room? No, he deserves a better space! 
The altar and the setting won’t be as pretty. The acoustics will not be as clear. We will have to set up and take 
down chairs each week (though the chairs are rather comfortable). There are countless other things that make 
the space not very conducive to prayer and the mass! I understand! The space was made for basketball, 
volleyball, pickleball and other gatherings, and not for the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass. No doubt about it.  
 

Sure, other churches will be more attractive and some may have the temptation to go to another parish while 
we are in the Parish Center. St. James will not be the same and our family won’t be as complete as it should 
be if people go elsewhere for mass. Our return to the Church in May/June of 2025 will be even more glorious 
and triumphant if we go through this temporary inconvenience together as one St. James family of faith! 
 

Please pray for the success of our Charging Forward in Faith and Education Capital Campaign, for successful 
fundraising and for the projects! St. James the Less, pray for us and all our endeavors and plans!  
 

May the Lord Jesus bless you and your families abundantly this week! 
 
~ Fr. Daniel Firmin 

Unfortunately, LIFE CHAIN been cancelled.  
We hope you’ll join us in celebrating Respect 
Life Month in other ways.  



ST. James parish Faith formation                              St. James Church Food Pantry Ministry News 

 

The next food pantry will be on October 19th 
 from 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.  

If anyone needs food assistance, please call the Food 
Pantry line at 912-800-9006.  

The food pantry is still greatly in need of non- perishable 
food or monetary donations to stock our pantry. We thank 
you for your generous donations that continue to help so 
many families in our community. 

We CANNOT accept any items in glass containers or 

that have expired. St. James Food Pantry in Urgent Need 

of Items to Restock the Shelves. Shelf stable complete 

meals:  Beef stew, or chunky soups (preferably cans 

with pull tops), healthy snacks including nuts, 

granola bars, pancake mix, canned pork & beans, 

shelf stable milk, toothpaste & toothbrushes,  

laundry detergent. 

 
Oatmeal 
Canned chicken 
Tuna fish                    
Jelly & Peanut  
butter 
Dry macaroni                    

Spaghetti sauce 
Breakfast bars               
Breakfast cereal  
Canned fruits     
Kleenex     
Toilet paper                               
Low sodium soups & Veg  

ADDITIONAL ITEMS ALWAYS NEEDED 

 

         
 

All Souls Book                                                             

During the month of October, there will be a Book of 
Remembrance in the narthex for you to write the 

names of any loved ones who have passed away in the 
last year. These souls will be remembered  at the Vigil 

Mass on November 2nd.    

 

Due to Hurricane Helene, the October  
Migrant Farm Workers Clinic Collection 
has been cancelled. The collection will be 
scheduled for another time.  


